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Mr. Smail Hodzic
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Sarajevo Canton

Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina

Bosnia and Herzegovina

OHR-RRTF/LA/2002/515

Dear Mr. Hodzic,

I refer to your letter of 28 January 2002 requesting a written waiver from the High Representative’s Decision of 27 April 2000 that bans the reallocation of state owned property, including former socially-owned property.

In particular, you request this office to allow the Municipality of Novi Grad Sarajevo, to allocate one land plot, registered in the land books as cadastral unit number 2143/41, covering the area of 1,500 m2, -- cadastral municipality of Donji Butmir to the Company  “GEOINZINJERING”, Sarajevo for the purpose of building business premises i.e. workshop facilities, in the area of Bacici. 

The land books records that you enclose demonstrate that the above mentioned cadastral number refers to socially-owned construction land with the right of disposal on the Municipality of Novi Grad, Sarajevo and with no users registered. 

Based on Article 17 in accordance with Article 48 of the Law on Construction Land and on Article 65 of the Expropriation Law, the land allocation in question was confirmed by the Municipal Council’s Decision no: 01-02-260/5 of 26 October 2001 and approved by 
the Cantonal Public Attorney, Ms. Nermina Zaciragic, in her written opinion of 12 December 2001. The Investor’s request for an urban permit was approved on 19 July 2001.  

According to the Municipal Council’s Decision of 26 October 2001 and to the enclosed Municipal Expropriation Decision no: 06-475-20/80 of 11 February 1980, the land in question is being allocated to the Investor, Company “GEOINZINJERING”, as the replacement location for the Investor’s previously expropriated land. 

According to the Agreement on Compensation of 19 July 2001, concluded between the Investor and the Cantonal Construction Institute, for the above mentioned expropriated Investor’s land, the Cantonal Construction Institute was obliged to pay the amount of 151,839.36 KM and to find the replacement location for the purpose of the land allocation in question. With the above said and according to the Municipal letter of 10 July 2002, signed by the Deputy Mayor Mr. Smail Hodzic and to the letter of the Cantonal Construction Institute of 27 March 2002, signed by the Deputy Director Mr. Nazif Efendic and based on the enclosed documents, the Investor is not obliged to pay the land allocation and the land facilities compensation.

In light of the information you have provided, this office authorises the Cantonal Construction Institute to allocate the aforesaid land for the purpose described above.

To the extent that this waiver is granted on the basis of the validity of the documentation you have provided, this waiver shall itself cease to be valid if a court of competent jurisdiction, under a final and binding decision, brings into question the authenticity or accuracy of this documentation, and/or the information that it contains.

. 

Sincerely,

Ambassador Peter Bas - Backer

Deputy High Representative for Return and Reconstruction
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